










City Council Meeting Minutes
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Mayor Berman asked whether Ms. Weisz understood why PG&E wouldn't do the
analysis the Council has requested. Ms. Weisz stated that she believes the analysis would
take a PG&E staff member 40 hours to calculate the data, which might be prohibitive.

Councilmember Moulton-Peters stated that she had reached out to PG&E and been told
that they are willing to run a retrospective cost analysis for the City. She noted that PG&E
was doing this for other Cities who had requested it as well. She noted that in the future,
perhaps there could be a simple sampling process that both agencies could follow to help
streamline the process.

Mayor Berman opened the public comment period .

Seeing no one who wished to speak, Mayor Berman closed the public comment period.

Vice Mayor Marshall noted that she had a couple questions. First, she wanted to confirm
that the rate calculator available to the public on MCE's website was only for homeowners
who would like to calculate their rate, and does not delve into the complexities present for
the City's various accounts. In response to Vice Mayor Marshall, Ms. Weisz stated that
the calculator only calculates the generation charges for MCE versus PG&E. Secondly;
she noted that participation in MEA gives the City of Mill Valley credit towards its
Greenhouse gas (GHG) reduction goals. Vice Mayor Marshall questioned what amount
has been spent this year working toward compliance for GHG goals and noted that the
Council should balance cost savings with possible credit towards compliance goals. In
response to Vice Mayor Marshall, Finance and Human Resources Director Erickson
stated that the City does not have a line item in the adopted budget for reduction of GHGs.

City Manager McCann added that the City does not have any current specific projects
for GHG reduction, however the General Plan process has been focused on a climate
Action Plan and environmental issues such as these, and noted that there are many Capital
Improvement Projects (CIPs) with components towards sustainability, all of which are
components of a broad strategy to reduce GHG.

Vice Mayor Marshall questioned whether the City scrutinizes any other companies it
enters into contracts with as much as it's done with MEA. She noted that it seems out of
practice, and seems like MEA is being singled out.

City Manager McCann stated the City doesn't usually review contracts to this level. He
stated, however, that in the matter of MCE, there had been a significant amount of
community debate regarding joining the program. He noted that MCE is a young program
and residents remain interested in the performance of the venture. He stated he feels that
Council is interested in doing due-diligence in assuring the citizens that utilizing this
program is both economically and environmentally beneficial.

Councilmember Wachtel stated he didn't want to see a future analysis of MCE prices.
He noted that the City may not have this level of scrutiny of other contracts, however, this
issue was very controversial and the Council promised that there would be scrutiny over
the first few years of the MCE program. He asserted that Council has a responsibility to
the community to find out whether last year the City paid more money for electricity than
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it would have if it had stayed with PG&E. He stated it was the Council's job to make sure
that if the City is paying more, it is valuable for the City to do so. He noted that he is in
favor of selecting a small subset of the City's accounts and comparing them to PG&E's
rates.

Vice Mayor Marshall stated that she understands and agrees with Councilmember
Wachtel's desire to review the program. She stated she wants that analysis, however, to
include information about upcoming year cost information as well. She stated she would
also like to know when the Council will feel that the issue has been properly vetted and no
longer require an annual review of MCE.

Councilmember Lion stated he agreed with Vice Mayor Marshall.

Councilmember Moulton-Peters stated that PG&E told her that they would be willing to
provide the City with the analysis its requesting.

Councilmember Lion stated he feels that it's important to look forward and review what
the rates are going to be in the future. He stated he feels that reviewing a small number of
accounts would not show a complete picture. He suggested using the usage amounts
determined last year but then apply the MCE proposed future rates to give the Council a
complete picture.

Councilmember Moulton-Peters stated she wanted to see an apples-to-apples
comparison of the two agencies. She indicated that she was not convinced that MCE's
power was any cleaner than PG&E's. She noted that she would volunteer to serve on a
Council subcommittee with Councilmember Wachtel to determine the most practical
comparison methodology.

Mayor Berman stated understands Councilmember Wachtel's desire to review the
program on behalf of the constituency. He noted that in order to gain a thorough overview
of MCE's program, the Council should probably be analyzing a five year span of data. He
questioned whether the Council would be in favor of establishing a subcommittee to help
further the Council's efforts.

Councilmember Lion noted that he was fine with establishing a subcommittee to review
the matter.

Mayor Berman stated that it seems the Council would like to create a subcommittee of
Councilmembers Wachtel and Moulton-Peters to work with staff on obtaining an
analysis of energy costs looking back at 2011 - 2012 for both PG&E and MCE, and to
gather a forward-looking cost comparison for 2012 - 2013 based on proposed MCE rates.

It was MOVED by Councilmember Moulton-Peters and SECONDED by
Councilmember Lion to to create a subcommittee of Councilmembers Wachtel and
Moulton-Peters to work with staff on obtaining an analysis of energy costs looking back at
2011 - 2012 for both PG&E and MCE, and to gather a forward-looking cost comparison
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for 2012 - 2013 based on proposed MCE rates. The Motion was carried unanimously by a
5-0 vote.

Ms. Weisz reiterated that MCE 's backward-looking analysis is already available for
review. She noted that she would be happy to assist Councilmember Moulton-Peters,
Councilmember Wachtel and City staff in their endeavor.

COUNCIL LIAISON REPORTS

CITY MANAGER'S REPORTS

City Manager McCann discussed the following topics:
1. Fuel Reduction efforts in Alto Bowl and the burning of 600 piles of vegetation.
2. Tennis and Golf Course Advisory Committees Status Update.

COUNCIL REQUESTS AND IDEAS FOR DISCUSSION

Mayor Berman noted that Council would adjourn to its continued Closed Session meeting. He
noted that the Council would report its actions in Closed Session after it was done that evening.

Vice Mayor Marshall noted that Rebecca Chapman had contacted her to tell her that she could
not attend the meeting and address the Council in the Public Comment portion of the meeting
because it was her birthday. The Council wished Ms. Chapman happy birthday.

ADJOURNMENT- To the next Regular City Council meeting which will be held on
Tuesday, February 19, 2013.

It was MOVED by Vice Mayor 'Marshall and SECONDED by Councilmember Wachtel to
adjourn at 9:02 p.m. to the-February-lv, 2013 Regular City Council meeting. The Motion carried
unanimously by a 5-0 vote. .

Approved and adopted by the City
Council of the City of Mill Valley
on February 19,2013.

An~r
ATTEST:

KeIS~~~trative Analyst
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